Freedom of Information Act 2000 – Beaumont Sports Complex Ltd (BSCL)
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked for:
1/  Is there any action being taken in the light of BSCL  being unable  to deliver the sports complex comprising of 12 five-a-side football pitches and pavilion, A BMX track ,Velodrome and speedway stadium  (no Pavilion) also no car park. In fact not one part of the complex has been completed.

2/ Has any action been taken to resin the 99 lease due to the application not being fulfilled.

3/ Why did the council give the 99 year lease in the first place without ensuring that BSCL had the required finance in place.

4/ In light that the council have admitted that mistakes were made by themselves has any action been taken against the Councillor or officer responsible.

5/ Are there any plans in place to withdraw the Lease

6/ Are there any plans to complete the complex, if so what are they and who will be paying for it.

Answer: 
I can confirm that the Council is currently seeking to negotiate the terms for the surrender of the underdeveloped areas of the Beaumont Leys site and we are hopeful that the negotiations are now nearing a conclusion.
The lease cannot be “rescinded” for failure to develop the land, but provision is made for the undeveloped areas to be surrendered to the Council – see above.

The Council had no significant reason to doubt that the land would be developed as anticipated, but the lease provides for any undeveloped areas to be surrendered in such circumstances – see above. 

In an email to you on 16 March 2015, the Council acknowledged that there could have been stronger corporate governance in place in relation to the development of the land and confirmed that recommendations made by the Council’s Internal Audit Team had been implemented. It is not considered necessary or appropriate to instigate disciplinary action against any officers or elected members.

For the reasons stated above, the question of “withdrawing” the lease does not arise.
In terms of the future of the site, it would then be the Council’s intention to seek early development of the vacant land in question.

I can confirm that in view of the fact that the Speedway element of the scheme is completed, the Council will not be seeking to recover that area of land.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

